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Bird Problem?
custom built and made to last.
 
Stuart Funnell Managing Director 
T: 07414 23 23 38

email: info@gullguard.co.uk  •  www.gullguard.co.uk

10% 
OFF

with this  
magazine

• Complete Bathroom Design, Installation & Repairs
• Central Heating, Installation, Repairs & Upgrades

• Unvented Hot Water Systems • Call Outs
• WIAPS Approved for Mains Water Installation & Repairs

• • Wall & Floor Tiling
• Property Maintenance & Building Renovations

Fully insured • Free estimates

www.gsuttonplumbing.co.uk   info@gsuttonplumbing.co.uk
T: 01303 278292   M: 07798 824538

Plumbing, Heating, Gas & Building Services

PLEASE SUPPORT LOCAL BUSINESSES 
A big thank you goes out to all the local businesses that have advertised  

and supported the Folkestone Town Council Magazine  
To advertise please call 01843 269513 

Published by Community Ad Web Ltd 01843 834160  
          email info@communityad.co.uk web www.communityad.co.uk 

The views expressed in any published content are solely those of the contributors. The Publishers accept no responsibility for the accuracy of any information contained in the 
publication. The contents of this magazine including images may not be copied, reproduced, distributed, downloaded or displayed in any form or by any means without the 
prior written permission of Community Ad Web Ltd. Unless otherwise specified, the authors of the literary and artistic works in the pages in this magazine have asserted their 
moral right pursuant to Section 77 of the Copyright Designs and Patents Act 1988 to be identified as the author of those works. The Publishers reserve the right not to publish 
a submission or part of a submission that they consider defamatory or otherwise inappropriate for publication.

Welcome
Welcome to the winter edition of the Fol-
kestone Community Magazine, if you have 
an idea for an article, please do not hesitate 
to contact me, all articles will be considered, 
please email me at georgina.wilson@fol-
kestone-tc.gov.uk 
	 I would like to thank Mike Hull Photography 
for providing the lovely wintery cover photo, 
if you have photos of Folkestone you would 
like to be considered for future editions of the 
magazine, please email them to me, to view 
more of Mike’s photos, search for Mike Hull 
Photography on Facebook.
	 This year is the centenary of the end of 
World War One, there are lots of services and 
activities taking place in Folkestone leading up 
to Remembrance Sunday which marks the day 
100 years ago when the guns fell silent.  See the 
article inside for further information or look at 
our website www.folkestone-tc.kentparish-
es.gov.uk or our Facebook page.
	 We are fast approaching the festive season 
which brings joy to a lot of people, for some 
it can be a difficult time of the year with the 
increased cost of heating etc.  Since 1974 the 
Town Mayor of Folkestone has offered a Christ-
mas Fund for residents of Folkestone to assist 
with winter expenses.  Due to the increased de-
mand and reduction in the donations towards 
the Fund, it has been necessary to increase the 
age of those eligible to apply from 70 to 75. 
Therefore you must be aged 75 or over on 31st 

December 2018 to be eligible to apply. Further 
details are in the article inside the magazine or 
contact the Town Council on 01303 257946.
Keep your eye on the Folkestone Museum 
website www.folkestonemuseum.co.uk for 
information on free workshops during the 
school holidays.  The workshops that were held 
during the summer holidays were extremely 
popular, especially the visit from the Iguanodon 
Restaurant. The Museum Team hope to run 
more events like this one in the future.
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Your CouncillorsYour Councillors

 

Emily Arnold 
1 Palmtree Cottage, Wingmore, CT4 6LP 
T: 01227 831510   M:07581524402

 Email: emilyarnoldnewing@hotmail.com
 Independent  |  Folkestone Central Ward

Ann Berry 
35 Birkdale Drive, Folkestone, CT19 5LP 
T : 01303 278644
Email: annber35@supanet.com
Conservative  |  Folkestone Broadmead Ward

Danny Brook  
13 Castle Mews, Folkestone, CT20 2NU 
T: 07481522127
Email: brook.danny@yahoo.co.uk
 Conservative  |  Folkestone Central Ward

John Collier 
3 Blenheim Place, Folkestone, CT20 3RJ 
T: 01303 255779   M: 07813702852
Email: johncollier297@btinternet.com 
Conservative  |  Folkestone Cheriton Ward

Jacqui Meade
27 Radnor Park Crescent, Folkestone, CT19 5AS 
M: 07475215521
 Email: jmeadefolkestone@gmail.com
 Labour  |  East Folkestone Ward

Peter Gane  
142 Shaftesbury Avenue, Cheriton, 
Folkestone CT19 4LX  
T: 01303 276652
Email: peter.gane@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk

 Conservative  |  Folkestone Cheriton Ward

  
30 Bradstone Avenue, Folkestone, CT19 5AG 
T: 01303 255773

 
Conservative  |  East Folkestone Ward

Mary Lawes  
T: 01303 257946
Email: mary.lawes@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk
Independent  |  Folkestone Harbour Ward 

Neil Jones 
6 Sandstone Court, Dixwell Road, Folkestone, 
CT20 2LP 
T: 01303 257946
Email: neil.jones.mbcs@gmail.com 

 Conservative  |  East Folkestone Ward

David Monk  
23 Minter Avenue, Densole, CT18 7DS 
T:  01303 891001
Email: David.monk@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk
Conservative  |  Folkestone Central Ward

Carol Sacre  
T: 01303 257946
UK Independence Party  |  East Folkestone Ward 

Martin Salmon
43 Links Way, Folkestone, CT19 5LS 
H: 01303 270480 
Email: martinsalmon19@gmail.com 
Conservative  |  Folkestone North East Ward

Richard Theobald  

CT20 2JD  
H: 01303 211481
Email: richardtheobald7@gmail.com

 Conservative  |  Folkestone Central Ward

Sue Wallace
 33 Penfold Road, Folkestone, CT19 6DG 
H: 01303 257946
Email: susan.wallace1@ntlworld.com 
Conservative  |  Folkestone Harbour Ward

Richard Wallace  
4 Beachborough Road, Folkestone, CT19 4AB 
H: 01303 277567
Email: richard.wallace.ba.mrics@gmail.com
Conservative  |  Folkestone Broadmead Ward

Rodica Wheeler  
Flat 4, 3 Grimston Avenue, Folkestone, CT20 2QE 
H: 01303 220433   M: 07908041316
Email: rodica.wheeler@btopenworld.com
Conservative  |  Folkestone Harvey West Ward

Patricia West  
9 Fairfax Close, Folkestone, CT20 3SL 
H: 01303 227343   M: 07770670332
Email: thewests9@hotmail.co.uk
Conservative  |  Folkestone Cheriton Ward

Roger West  
9 Fairfax Close, Folkestone, CT20 3SL 
H: 01303 227343   M: 07770670332
Email: thewests9@hotmail.co.uk
 Conservative  |  Folkestone Cheriton Ward
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Before

01227 806 554
CALL US NOW FOR A FREE ESTIMATE:

NEW SHOWROOM OPENING SOON 
FOR CANTERBURY

Est. 1999by simply replacing the doors and worktops
UP TO 50% LESS THAN A FULLY FITTED KITCHEN

See what our customers have to say 

From the UK’s #1 

kitchen makeover experts 

now open in your area

9.7/10
www.dreamdoors.co.uk

FROM SIMPLE DOOR 
REPLACEMENTS TO 
COMPLETE FITTED 
KITCHENS 

FULLY INSTALLED BY 
LOCAL PROFESSIONALS 
IN JUST A FEW DAYS 

84 SHOWROOMS 
NATIONWIDE

“Repairing All Your Automotive Needs”
3 Park Road, Folkestone, Kent CT19 4DG

Call for a FREE estimate
Tel: 01303 311 628     Mobile: 07402 653972

Email: info@mustangmotors.co.uk

•   Servicing
•   MOT Repairs
•   Tyres
•   Diagnostic
•   Suspensions

•   Batteries
•   Brakes
•   Exhausts
•   Bulbs
•   Clutches

www.mustangmotors.co.uk

Unbeatable Price! 100% Customer Satisfaction 

Friendly, expert, personal service with 
attention to your individual needs.

01303 252345
20 Guildhall Street, Folkestone

- NHS and private eye examination
- Children's vision
- Rapid referral routes
- Advice about public eye health - Comprehensive range of spectacles

- Specialist dry eye clinic
- Protective eyewear

- Contact lens �tting and after care

eyefolk.co.uk

Dennis Huntley
Chimney Sweep

www.dennishuntley.co.uk

Wood burners and multifuel stoves installed
Hearths and �replaces built and installed

Over 40 years experience

01303 862343 • 07850 784365
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The Town Mayor is elected by fellow 
Councillors at the Annual Council Meeting 
held in May each year in the Council 
Chamber.  This year Councillor Ann Berry 
was elected to be Mayor for the municipal 
year 2018/19.

The Town Mayor acts 
as a representative 
for Folkestone by 
promoting the town at 
various events around 
the District and by 
attending many local 
events such as the 
opening of new shops 
in the Town.  As you 
can see in the photos, 
Cllr Berry was delighted 

to recently open some new businesses in 
Folkestone - the Radiance Beauty Clinic in 

Shellons Street and the Fish Basket in Guildhall 
Street.  
If you would like to invite the Mayor to your 
event, please contact:
toni.brenchley@folkestone-tc.gov.uk  
or have a look on our website  
www.folkestonetc.kentparishes.gov.uk

The Worshipful Town Mayor of 
Folkestone

We are located on the A252, Charing Hill, TN27 0NL 
however if you need further details on how to contact 
us then please call us on 07831 258991 or email  
info@chuckmobilehomes.co.uk

www.chuckmobilehomes.co.uk

Come and see a great selection of 
static caravans and mobile homes 
for sale in our Kent showgrounds

07801 560725

With many years of 
experience in the static 
home industry along 
with a customer service 
that you would expect 

from an established 
company. As one of the 

UK’s leading static home 
dealers we have a variety of rolling stock 
available, we will have something to suit your 
budget and specific needs.
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On 27th September, Tottenham 
Hotspur Club Ambassador Ledley King 
opened Walter Tull: His Life and Legacy, 
a special exhibition at Folkestone 
Museum.
Local young sports fans were invited to meet 
the former England player and be the first 
to see the new exhibition. Ledley answered 
questions from the young audience and talked 
about his time at Tottenham and England.
	 The exhibition, which is open until 
Thursday 31st January 2019, features letters, 
photographs and artefacts from Tull’s 
childhood growing up in Folkestone, his 

time at an orphanage in 
Bethnal Green and his 
footballing and military 
careers.
The opening of the 
exhibition coincides with 
the centenary of Walter’s 
death, Black History 
Month and the centenary 
of the end of the First 
World War.

After making his mark as a talented local 
football player, Tull went on to become one of 
Britain’s first professional players from a black 
heritage, playing first for Clapton FC before 
being signed by Tottenham Hotspur and later 
transferring to Northampton Town.  
	 When war broke out, Tull enlisted in the 
Footballers’ Battalion of the Middlesex 
Regiment and became the first black combat 
officer in the British Army. He was mentioned 

in despatches and recommended for the 
Military Cross for his bravery in the face of 
enemy fire. Sadly, he died during the Battle of 
the Somme on March 25, 1918.
Amongst the attendees were local school 
children who had the chance to be the first to 
see the new exhibition. 
	 Ledley said: “It’s important to remember 
Walter Tull and educate the next generation 
about his incredible story. I am honoured to 
have opened this exhibition and have enjoyed 
observing the artefacts and learning more 
about his story. ”
	 All items for Walter Tull: His Life and Legacy 
have been kindly loaned from the Finlayson 
Family Archive, the Children’s Home and 
Orphanage, Tottenham Hotspur Football Club 
and the National Army Museum.
Visitor Information:
Admission:  FREE				  
Opening Times: 
Mon-Sat, 10am – 4pm    	
Folkestone Museum, Town Hall, 1-2 Guildhall 
Street, Folkestone, CT20 1DY
(01303) 257946
www.folkestonemuseum.co.uk
museum@folkestone-tc.gov.uk
Image credits: 
Studio photograph of Walter Tull (Officer), 
Taken Folkestone, Kent. 
Courtesy of the Finlayson Family Archive
Postcard of Tottenham Hotspur Football Club 
1910-1911, 
Walter seated bottom row, first from right
Courtesy of the Finlayson Family Archive

Ledley King Opens Walter Tull Exhibition 

Photo credit- Anthony Browne
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Big enough to care, local enough to be there
Health and social care support services that are as unique as you are

please contact us on 01843 292925
South Kent Coast: 01303 255 452

more information available on our website
www.beechtreetotalcare.co.uk
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Handmade Ke�r Using Raw Goats Milk

Probably the smartest health drink

We have already
helped many customers 
enjoy life again

conditions like:

Crohn’s,
IBS,

Skin conditions
and Flatulence

Please visit 
our website 
to see some 

of our amazing 
success stories!
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“YOU’VE TRIED THE REST, NOW TRY THE BEST!”

244442
The Company That Introduced 

Single Time After Midnight

www.jjtaxis.com

Dont Drink & Drive

USE JJ TAXIS

The Big Cake Off - a new family-friendly, fun 
event for Folkestone Festivals in collaboration 
with ‘The Mariner’ on the Stade, took place on 
Saturday 29th September.
	 Hundreds of people took advantage of the 
late summer sun and enjoyed live music and 
entertainment and food, drink and craft stalls 
long with lots of fundraising activities.
	 Folkestone’s First ‘Big Cake Off’ provided the 
ultimate baking competition where passionate 
baking fans competed to be Folkestone’s Best 
Amateur Baker, Cup Cake Competition and Main 
Cake Competition with prizes and trophies. 

Judges included the Folkestone Town Mayor, 
Cllr Ann Berry, and Angela Butler from 
Django’s in Rendezvous Street. Folkestone 
Festivals and The Mariner were grateful for 
their time and very considered judgement 
before making a final difficult decision. A third 
judge Zoe Wynne from the Cake Junction in 
the Old High Street was very sad to pull out at 
the last minute due to family circumstances 
but wished all contestants well.
£535 was raised during the day and proceeds 
from the event are being donated to the 
Beacon School.

‘Big Cake Off’ & Fun Day On The Stade
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The first of an official Folkestone Festivals 
Music Festival took place on Saturday, 
14th July and what a great day at The Leas 
Bandstand with a full day of non-stop, toe 
tapping music.
	 Music came from the brilliant Community 
Swing Band Quartet from Folkestone. Ron 
Greenwood on drums, Jeff Bonner on Sax, Paul 
Edwards on Piano etc. The FCSB meets every 
Saturday morning from 09.30 to 12.30 at the 
Folkestone Academy.

Then the beautiful 
sounds of Shepway 
Voices. A free 
Community Choir for 
the people of Shepway.
 

	 The amazing Shadows Tribute Band “The 
Runaways” from Kent who play across the 
UK and Europe with their authentic Shadows 
classics, hits from the 60’s and Rock’n Roll music.
Crowds also enjoyed a brilliant display of 
Rock’Roll dancing with the TEENYBOPPERS
The great Orfila Trio – UK Country Music Trio 
consisting of siblings Abi, Louise and Matt 
Orfila, originally formed in Folkestone first 
performing in mid 2012 when they supported 
the BBC Radio 2 playlist singer/songwriter Ben 
Montague and later that year supported UK 
rock band Dodgy, Canadian folk artist Andrew 
James O’Brien and Irish folk legend Sharon 
Shannon.

	 They released their debut album “Writing on 
the Wall in the summer of 2014 which resulted 
in the band opening the main stage at the 
Gibraltar Music Festival and again in 2016. 	
	 Their single “Come Back” reached number 
9 in the Irish Country Music Charts. In 2016 
the band won the Country 2 Country music 
festival at the O2 Arena and are now Yamaha 
supported artists and the “Never Slowin’ Down” 
albums lead single “It Would Be You” rose to 
the top 10 of the iTunes UK Country Chart. “An 
incredibly talented trio; superb” Dave Cash 
BBC Radio Kent. “One of the UK’s top country 
acts” Maverick magazine. (Abi – vocals, piano, 
percussion), Louise (Vocals, piano, guitar, 
tambourine), Matt (Guitar, vocals, harmonica, 
banjo, ukulele). Orfila’s recent singles are 
“Snow, Rain and a Hurricane”(which featured 
as track of the day on BBC – Introducing the 
South) and “Built with a Dreamer’s Hand”(with 
Maverick magazine giving the release 5 stars).

And last but not least 
the effervescent and 
bubbly Vintage Ruby. A 
professional Jazz, Blues 
& Swing Singer based 
in Folkestone. Songs 
from the 1920’s to the 

present day “What a beautiful voice” Boy George 
at Leicester Square. A beautiful soft jazz voice, 
reminiscent of the classic jazz and blues singers 
of the 1930’s and 1940’s – Gatsby, Jazz and sing-
along-songs, Rat Pack & Rock’n Roll.

Folkestone Festivals – Music Festival
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Nigel J. Swift
Carpenter / Joiner

General Builder

Locksmith

Call Nigel now on

01303 894349 or 
07762 369835

Email: n.j.swift@btinternet.com

Commercial / Domestic  •  Free no obligation quotes

ROBERT KENT
FUNERAL DIRECTOR

Cert.fp

HYTHE 01303 684062
DOVER 01304 763029

ONE FIXED PRICE INCLUDING 
ALL CREMATION FEES

RKFUNERALS.COM

Direct
Cremation

Fair Priced
Cremation

£999

£1950

Call us on 01634 250326 24 hours, seven days a week
email info@mtscleansing.co.uk    www.mts-ltd.co.uk

Not on mains drainage?
• Free site visits and surveys
• Comprehensive services for cesspools and 

septic tanks
• Did you know that a cesspool/septic tank can 

be converted into a treatment tank which can 
reduce emptying to just once a year?

Drain problems?
• CCTV surveys of pipes and drains using the 

latest equipment
• Comprehensive jetting, cleaning and 

tankering services
• Drain repairs including no-dig options.

01303 275 185 
www.theseafarerfolkestone.co.uk

Quality Fish & Chips 

 

in Folkestone

Monday – Saturday:  
11:30am – 2pm & 5pm – 10pm
Sunday: 4:30pm – 9:00pm

239 Cheriton High Street, Folkestone CT19 4JF

S.K. McCRYSTAL
HEATING & PLUMBING

GAS SAFE REGISTERED HEATING ENGINEER 
 WITH GAS & LPG APPROVED

 

Full central heating installations
Boiler installations
Cylinder installations 
Full bathroom installations
Boiler repairs & servicing
Cylinder Repairs

Landlords Gas Safety Checks
Gas Fire repairs & Servicing
Gas Cooker repairs
Descale service for 
plate heat exchangers
Full heating system flush/clean
General plumbing requirements

m: 07770 472027  t: 01303 251741
182 Dover Rd, Folkestone, Kent CT20 1NX

Registration No. 25577
www.boilersparesinkent.co.uk  
vhunn.celsiusheatingspares@gmail.com

website:
email:
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Hannah Dakin Footcare 
Hannah Dakin DipFH MCFHP MAFHP

 
Certi�ed Foot Health Professional 
o�ering regular treatments 
in the comfort of your home.

For enquiries and booking please contact: 

07541913369
hannahdakinfhp@outlook.com

Song&Dance  Tap  Street Dance 
Pre School  Modern Lyrical

Call Dan on – 07813 154158

Tel: 07739 420220 or 07738 251103
www.cooperswindowcleaning.co.uk

Domestic

Commercial

Cladding & Fascias

Conservatories

• Building Repairs & Refurbishments
• Electrical Works
• Plumbing Works
• Garden Design & Maintenance

Tel: 07591 206576
Email: right1sttime@outlook.com 

Folkestone, Kent

Call us now for a free estimate

www.right1sttimepm.co.uk
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On 28th of September, over 75 people 
braved the elements to sleep out overnight 
to raise funds for the Rainbow Centre.   
	 This is the 6th year that the event has been 
run, raising funds for the Folkestone based 
charity working to tackle homelessness and 
supporting people in crisis.   A wide range 
of people took on the challenge including 
Folkestone Mayor, Councillor Ann Berry 
and Deputy Mayor, Councillor Richard 
Wallace.  The Rainbow Centre is one of 
Councillor Berry’s Charities of the Year and 
the organisation is immensely grateful for 
her support, particularly swapping her bed 
for a cardboard shelter for the evening! Many 
other community groups were represented 
including local Scouts, a small group of 
children from Cheriton Primary School, the 
Labour party and local businesses. 
	 Organiser Sarah Elliott said: “As well as 
having fun with games, a shelter building 
competition and a chip supper, our sleepers 
were asked on the night to think about 
the reasons they had chosen to sleep out 
and the responses were very varied and 
personal.  	

	 They reflected all of the different services 
Rainbow Centre offers, not just for those 
experiencing homelessness, but also the 
family services we offer including Foodbank”. 
   The CEO of the Rainbow Centre, Ali 
Chambers was one of those people sleeping 
out on Friday. “The response to the event has 
been tremendous.  We had 78 people taking 
part, with the youngest being just twenty 
months old, so it felt like a real community 
effort.  I would like to thank everyone who 
took part, or who gave money in sponsorship.
   The Big Sleep Out is our biggest annual 
fundraiser and last year we raised over £5000 
which was an amazing result.  I really hope 
that we can do the same this year.   All the 
money raised from the Big Sleep Out will be 
used to support our Winter Shelter which 
starts in December, as well as the Shepway 
Foodbank and Foodstop and the Homeless 
Support Service. 
   There is such a high demand for our services 
at the moment, and without fundraising 
events such as this, we struggle to provide 
the support which so many people in our 
community so desperately need.

The Big Sleep Out
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The Rainbow Centre would be pleased to 
hear from anyone who would like to get 
involved in any way, and for those who 
would like to support financially there is still 
time!  Online donations can be made via: 
www.rainbow-centre.org 
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Professional quality mobile car paintwork repairs
at a fraction of body shop costs

 Quick  Convenient  Fully Guaranteed

www.chipsaway.co.uk

Scratches and scuffs won’t dent your pocket

BUMPER

0800 0287878
TO ARRANGE FOR YOUR
FREE ESTIMATE CALL CALL 

07964 688675
LEE JANISCH ON

The Town Mayor, Cllr Ann Berry, met some very 
inspiring people in July.  Chris and Gabs have 
embarked on an epic cycling tour covering 67 
countries in 7 continents raising awareness 
and funds for the charity “Prevent Breast 
Cancer”.  They stopped in Folkestone to meet 
with the Mayor before continuing on to Dover 
where they caught the ferry across to Dunkirk 
and continued their mammoth journey which 
will take them several years to complete.
You can find further information about their 
story on their website where you can also track 

their journey and donate to the “Prevent Breast 
Cancer” charity, 100% of the money donated 
goes to the charity as Chris and Gabs have self-
funded this tour.
Folkestone Town Council wanted to wish Chris 
and Gabs the best of luck with their World 
Cycling Tour and will be keeping an eye on 
their website for updates on their progress.

www.chrisandgabsworldcyclingtour.com

Chris and Gabs World Cycling Tour
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DEC 31ST 2018

AT THE CHANNEL SUITE
7pm UNTIL 2am

NEW
YEARS EVE

PARTY

Adults £40.00
No Under 12’s permitted | Smart Casual Dress 
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At the recent Donkey Derby, Cheriton Ward 
Councillors had a stall to raise funds for the 
Cheriton Ward Christmas lighting.  
	 Since Folkestone Town Council took over the 
responsibility of organising and funding the 
Christmas lights for Folkestone, we have been 
trying to improve the coverage of Christmas 
lights. 
	 This is not a cheap process, so every penny 
that can be raised makes a difference to the 
amount of new lights we can include in our 
future Christmas lights program.  If you would 
like to donate to the Cheriton Christmas Lights 
fund, please do so by contacting any of the 
Cheriton Ward Councillors, details are on page 
4 of this magazine.
	 The Cheriton Christmas Lights Switch on 
event will be held on Saturday 1st December.  
There will be many activities including a 
Christmas Market at St Josephs Church Hall, 
opening at 2.30pm (£5 per stall, to book 

contact Cllrs Pat and Roger West, details at the 
front of the magazine). 
	 There will also be Children’s Festive Fun at 
All Souls Church from 3.30pm, the Cheriton 
Baptist Church programme from 4.30pm 
and the Switch On stage from 5.30pm with 
a tombola and Santa’s Grotto, and hope to 
see lots of you there!  Also involved in the 
festivities will be All Souls Church, Lemon Leaf 
and Curios Craft.

Cheriton Christmas Lights
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Since 1974 applications have been 
welcomed each year from residents of 
Folkestone to apply to the Town Mayor of 
Folkestone’s Christmas Fund for assistance 
with their winter expenses.   
	 Prior to 1974 this was known as the Mayor’s 
Coal Fund and gifts of coal were distributed to 
those eligible.
	 Each year local businesses and individuals 
make donations to the Mayor’s Christmas 
Fund and payments are then sent in January 
to residents aged 75 and over who fall within 
a certain financial criteria, as agreed by the 
Town Mayor of Folkestone’s Christmas Fund 
Committee.  Due to the increased demand and 
reduction in the donations towards the Fund, 
this year it has been necessary to increase the 
age of those eligible to apply from 70 to 75.

In order to be considered for a gift applicants 
need to:
• �Complete an application form available from 

the Town Council offices in the Town Hall, 
from the Civic Centre in Castle Hill Avenue or 
by phoning 01303 257946 

• �Be aged 75 or over on 31st December 2018
• Be a resident of Folkestone
•  Not reside in a residential or care home
• Only submit one application per household
• �Return the form to Folkestone Town 

Council, The Town Hall, 1-2 Guildhall Street, 
Folkestone, Kent, CT20 1DY by 4.00pm on 
20th December 2018

Any organisation or individual who wishes to 
make a donation, however small, can do so by 
addressing it to the Town Mayor of Folkestone, 
Folkestone Town Council, The Town Hall, 1-2 
Guildhall Street, Folkestone, Kent, CT20 1DY. 
Cheques should be made payable to ‘The 
Town Mayor’s Christmas Fund’.

Have you or a member of your immediate 
family ever served in the British Armed 
Forces?

Do you need advice and guidance on 
where to access information on any of the 
following? 
	
•	 Education and training
•	 Employment
•	 Homelessness/Housing
•	 Mental and Physical Health
•	 Financial
•	 Social Care
•	 Alcohol and Substance Misuse
•	 Families
•	 Carers
•	 Criminal Justice System

Then please ask inside 
the Town Council Offices 
to speak with one 
of our Armed Forces 
Champions who will 
advise on any additional help and support that 
may be available for you.

Town Mayor Of Folkestone’s 
Christmas Fund 2018

Folkestone Town Council are proud to 
support the Armed Forces Community
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5%discountwhen you mention the Folkestone Town Council Magazine

01303 227070
Glass Repairs • Mirrors • Glass Splashbacks

www.pgsglass.co.uk
e: sales@pgsglass.co.uk

Call our reliable and friendly
team NOW for a FREE quote

Casper nursery provides your child and your family 
with the best quality care and learning experiences 

to enable smooth transitions throughout life.

We offer funded hours for 3 year olds and also  
2 year old funding for children who meet the criteria.

For more information, or if you would  
like to come and meet us, call  

01303 226570 

and ask for Nikki or Kelly.
Email: caspernursery@btconnect.com

Ofsted inspected May 2017. 
 

Capel-le-Ferne Primary School, Capel Street,  
Capel-le-Ferne, Folkestone, Kent CT18 7HB. 

Breakfast and Afterschool Club 
We open between 8am and 6pm

OFSTED RATED OUTSTANDING 

 

Protecting your family, home & business 
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Call Now: 01303 77 29 89
www.stormforcesecurity.co.uk



 

Come and see the Big ‘Switch On’, Christmas Lantern Parade at 5.30pm from 
Leas Cliff Hall and Festivities at the Town Hall: 

Friday 30 November 2018 from 4pm 

With Father Christmas in his sleigh and real reindeer, pantomime stars, Community Choirs, Brass 
Band, Disney Characters and  

Folkestone Town Council Fireworks Finale at 7.30pm. 

THE FUN STARTS FROM 4PM WITH ACADEMY FM, SANTAS GROTTO, SMALL FUNFAIR, STREET 
ENTERTAINMENT AT THE TOWN HALL WITH CHRISTMAS LIGHTS SWITCH ON AT 7PM. 

5.30pm: Lantern parade from the Leas Cliff Hall to Town Hall led by Father Christmas in his sleigh 
and real reindeer with the Town Mayor of Folkestone and including: 

Local school children/choirs in nativity and festive costume 

Pantomime cast | Disney Characters 

ACADEMY FM - outside the Town Hall with a special guest performance from Leas Cliff Hall 
Pantomime Cast, live entertainment, competitions, prizes and gifts 

Cheriton ‘Switch On’ Event and festivities from 2.30pm with a Christmas Market, 
Children’s Festive Fun and the switch on, which will be outside the Community 

Network from 5.30pm with Cheriton Councillors and the Network Team on: 

Saturday 1st December 2018 from 2.30pm 

See the article within the magazine for further details 
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Folkestone and Hythe Cats Protection is 
launching a local poster campaign, urgently 
seeking people who could foster cats which 
come into their care, before they are found 
permanent homes. 
	 For every cat that is rehomed, another is 
waiting to come into the care of the branch 
and be given some much-needed attention.
If you would like to look after a cat and have 
a few hours to spare each day, this is an ideal 
way of enjoying a cat if you can’t commit to 
actually owning one. 
	 You’ll need an appropriate  room or house 
space, a practical personality, enjoy interacting 
with people and a willingness to follow the cat 
care standards of the charity.

In return for your time and commitment the 
Branch will provide everything you require, 
including; 
• �Equipment to adapt the facilities made 

available
• �Food, litter and trays, bedding, feeding bowls 

and toys
• �Veterinary treatment for Cats Protection cats/

kittens in your care
• �Help, support and training, so you feel 

confident as a fosterer.
The Folkestone and Hythe Branch is part of 
a national network and has been helping 
unwanted and abandoned cats and kittens 
for over twenty years. If you would like further 
information, please contact: 0345 260 1253

Could You Foster a Cat?

 

Come and see the Big ‘Switch On’, Christmas Lantern Parade at 5.30pm from 
Leas Cliff Hall and Festivities at the Town Hall: 

Friday 30 November 2018 from 4pm 

With Father Christmas in his sleigh and real reindeer, pantomime stars, Community Choirs, Brass 
Band, Disney Characters and  

Folkestone Town Council Fireworks Finale at 7.30pm. 

THE FUN STARTS FROM 4PM WITH ACADEMY FM, SANTAS GROTTO, SMALL FUNFAIR, STREET 
ENTERTAINMENT AT THE TOWN HALL WITH CHRISTMAS LIGHTS SWITCH ON AT 7PM. 

5.30pm: Lantern parade from the Leas Cliff Hall to Town Hall led by Father Christmas in his sleigh 
and real reindeer with the Town Mayor of Folkestone and including: 

Local school children/choirs in nativity and festive costume 

Pantomime cast | Disney Characters 

ACADEMY FM - outside the Town Hall with a special guest performance from Leas Cliff Hall 
Pantomime Cast, live entertainment, competitions, prizes and gifts 

Cheriton ‘Switch On’ Event and festivities from 2.30pm with a Christmas Market, 
Children’s Festive Fun and the switch on, which will be outside the Community 

Network from 5.30pm with Cheriton Councillors and the Network Team on: 

Saturday 1st December 2018 from 2.30pm 

See the article within the magazine for further details 
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Having to make a choice between paying 
the rent or feeding your family is a decision 
that many people feel that they will never 
have to make. 
	 Sadly, more and more households and 
individuals are experiencing hardship and 
deprivation and the Shepway Foodbank is 
there to help support them through those 
times of crisis.  Sitting under the umbrella of 
the Rainbow Centre, and supported by the 
Trussell Trust, the Shepway Foodbank has been 
working the local community for the last four 
years.  Demand has increased and last year, the 
Foodbank fed 1,700 people. 
	 To obtain food, residents must first go to one 
of our referring agencies to obtain a voucher.  
The agency confirms the applicant’s address 
and circumstances, and once the voucher has 
been issued, the person is able to present it at 
the Distribution Centre in exchange for a three 
day supply of food. 
	 In order to continue to meet the needs of 
some of the most vulnerable members of our 
community, we need to ensure that sufficient 
long-life food is donated throughout the 
year.  We have tremendous support from local 
business, groups and individuals and we are 
very grateful to everyone who has collection 
bins within their premises and the local people 
who contribute to them.
	 If you can help Shepway Foodbank in any 
way, please e-mail:
foodbank@rainbow-centre.org
	 If you would like to donate to the Foodbank, 
the Town Hall is a donation station and is open 
between Monday – Saturday 10am – 4pm, 
alternatively the Rainbow Shop in Cheriton 
Road is also a donation station, they are open 
Monday – Saturday 9am – 5pm.

On 3 July 2018 Trevor Mays, the current 
Chairman of Cheriton & Morehall Royal 
British Legion (RBL), was presented with the 
RBL Gold Badge for his work at the Branch 
over the past 9 years and as Kent County 
Welfare Case Worker for 8 years.  
	 The Gold Badge awards are given to RBL 
members who have given at least 8 years 
meritorious and conspicuous service to the 
objectives of the Legion as defined by the 
Royal Charter. The Cheriton & Morehall Branch 
of the RBL have to date been awarded two 
Gold Badges – the previous recipient was Mr 
Lance Cruse. 
	 Trevor was put forward for the award by 
his fellow Branch Members and Richard Cast, 
the Chairman of the Kent County RBL, was 
in attendance to present Trevor with the 
accolade.  Trevor said “I am truly honoured to 
receive this award, but I have to say, my Wife, 
Avril, deserves half!”  
	 If you have an interest in the objectives of 
the Legion and want to help and support 
those who have served and their families, 
membership is open to everyone.  The RBL 
welcome men and women of all ages, whether 
they have served in the Armed Forces or not.
	 Anyone interested in joining the local 
branch are welcome to attend the Branch 
meetings which take place on the first Tuesday 
of each month, commencing at 7.30pm at 
the Cheriton Bowls Club, Weymouth Road, 
Cheriton, Folkestone.

Shepway 
Foodbank

RBL Gold Badge
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To advertise please call
01843 269513
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VJ Day (Victory over Japan Day) is the 
celebration of the surrender of Japan, 
ending combat in the Second World War on 
15 August 1945.

	 In Folkestone the day was commemorated 
by a service in the Methodist Church Hall, 
Sandgate Road, followed by the laying of 
wreaths in the Garden of Remembrance at the 
Burma Star Memorial.  
The Service, which was conducted by 
Reverend Bob Weldon, was attended by civic 
dignitaries, representatives from ex-service 
associations and their standards, youth 
organisations, local community groups, Kent 
Police and members of the public.

Victory Over Japan Day (VJ Day)
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Hythe: 01303 264 581
Ashford: 01233 228 800

Property Transactions
Wills & Power of  Attorney

Administer your Estate

Business Advice
Divorce

Mediation

Established over 40 years

Hythe: 01303 264 581
Ashford: 01233 228 800

Property Transactions
Wills & Power of  Attorney

Business Advice
Divorce

Property Transactions 

Wills & Power of Attorney

Administer your Estate 

Business Advice 

Divorce

Mediation

Legal advice from 
a team you can trust
Robson & Co Solicitors has been trading 
for the past 60 years with high standards 
of service and professionalism provided 
by friendly staff with local knowledge

Get in touch with Robson & Co 
Solicitors of Hythe and Ashford today.

www.robson-co.co.ukwww.robson-co.co.uk

Hythe:  01303 264 581
Ashford:   01233 228 800

Established family business for over 30 years
Vertical, Roller, Venetian & Conservatory Roof Blinds
Awnings from just £500
Electric Awnings from £900
Superb selection · New fabrics available
Home visits available 7 days a week

www.sunstopblindsandawnings.co.za
YOUR LOCAL INDEPENDENT BLINDS SPECIALIST 
07879 00 00 92 UNBEATABLE LOW PRICES

28th September – 31st January 2019
Walter Tull Exhibition
Folkestone Museum will be celebrating the life 
and legacy of Walter Tull, born in Folkestone 
in 1888.  
www.folkestonemuseum.co.uk 
---------------------------------------------------------------
4th November
Dedication of Garden of Remembrance
Held at the Christchurch Tower, Sandgate 
Road.  Members of the public are welcome to 
attend arriving no later than 1.40pm for the 
service to take place from 2pm.  Following the 
service attendees are invited to place a cross in 
the Garden of Remembrance.  
www.folkestonetc.kentparishes.gov.uk
---------------------------------------------------------------
6th November
The Royal Artillery Roll Call at the Step 
Short Arch
The South East Region of the Royal Artillery 
Association along with students from local 
schools, will be naming 2,003 fallen gunners at 
the Step Short Arch.  For further information 
contact John Bishop on 07803615160
---------------------------------------------------------------
8th – 10th November
My Boy Jack at the Tower Theatre
To book or for further information visit: 
www.towertheatrefolkestone.co.uk 

10th November 
Machine Gun Corps (Cavalry) Memorial – 
Armistice Day. 
The Two Minute Silence is observed followed 
by a short ceremony at the Machine Gun 
Corps Memorial in Cheriton Road Cemetery.  
Members of the public are welcome to attend 
the service commencing at 11am.  
www.folkestonetc.kentparishes.gov.uk
---------------------------------------------------------------
10th November 
The Youth Festival of Remembrance 
6pm at The Leas Cliff Hall – for further 
information check the article and poster inside 
the magazine.
---------------------------------------------------------------
11th November 
Battle’s Over – Sleep in Peace, Now the 
Battle’s Over 
A lone piper will play Battle’s O’er under the 
Step Short Arch on the Leas at 6am.
---------------------------------------------------------------
11th November
Remembrance Sunday 
This service and parade will commence at 
11am at the War Memorial at the top of the 
Road of Remembrance.  The civic party and 
columns will assemble from 10.45am in 
readiness for the silence and wreath laying, 
followed by the service.  Members of the 
public are welcome to attend.  
www.folkestonetc.kentparishes.gov.uk

What’s On – Winter 2018/2019
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We cater for:
Small projects: Temporary staircases, ramps  

and house fronts etc.
Medium to large projects: Site works,dockland 

work, churches etc.
Design projects:   Temporary roofs, shaw scaffolds, 
support scaffold and bridge works etc

total commitment to safety and quality
T: 01304 823501  F: 01304 829501  E: info@cloke.biz

www.clokescaffolding.com

experienced  |  professional

•   Assisting to / from bed •   Weekly Shopping
•   Washing and Dressing •   Preparing Meals
•   Housework  •   Companionship
Learn more about the services North Home Care 
provides and discover how these can improve the 
quality of your day to day life.

An independent family business 
providing professional, 
compassionate and a�ordable 
care. Sta� are fully trained 
and DBS checked

Call: 01303 891222 email: northhomecare2018@gmail.com
www.northhomecare.org

We o�er

11th November 
Folkestone Remembers 
There will be music played at The Leas 
Bandstand from 6pm.  At 6.55pm a Bugler will 
play the Last Post at The Beacon on The Leas, 
followed by the lighting of The Beacon to 
symbolise the end to the darkness of war and 
a return to the light of peace.   
 www.folkestonetc.kentparishes.gov.uk
---------------------------------------------------------------
16th – 25th November 
Book Festival 
This year, the festival and the Creative Quarters 
Christmas festivities will be opened by the 
inspiring novelist Kit de Waal. Half Irish, half 
Jamaican, her novels are beautifully humane 
and moving.  The 2018 Folkestone Book 
Festival will be the most international ever 
with an Indian Day, an American Day and a 
Turkish night, not to be missed.   
www.folkestonebookfest.com 
---------------------------------------------------------------
16th November 
Creative Quarter Christmas Light Switch on
From 5pm in the Town Centre.  For further 
information visit 
http://www.creativequarterfolkestone.org.
uk/xmas-lights-in-the-quarter/ 
---------------------------------------------------------------
17th November
Girlguiding Kent East Choir and Sussex 
West Choir concert at the Tower Theatre
To book or for further information visit:
www.towertheatrefolkestone.co.uk

20th – 21st November
Singing in the Rain Junior at the Tower 
Theatre 
To book or for further information visit 
www.towertheatrefolkestone.co.uk
---------------------------------------------------------------
22nd November 
Mayors Charity Event
6pm at The Restaurant at East Kent College 
- Raising funds for the Mayor of Folkestone’s 
Charities with a classic fine dining experience 
with a modern twist, there will be a raffle, 
stand-up bingo and a pay bar.  Tickets cost £25 
and are available from the Town Council office 
or contact 01303 257946 or email: 
toni.brenchley@folkestone-tc.gov.uk 
---------------------------------------------------------------
24th November 
Authentic Smile Mind & Body Expo at the 
Tower Theatre
To book or for further information visit:
www.towertheatrefolkestone.co.uk
---------------------------------------------------------------
24th November
The Life and Legacy of Walter Tull 1888 – 
1918: reluctant hero? 
Author and Biographer, Phil Vasili will be at 
Folkestone Museum at 4pm to give a talk on 
the life of Walter Tull, booking via the museum 
website www.folkestonemuseum.co.uk is 
essential as numbers are limited. 

What’s On – Winter 2018/2019



Folkestone Town Council Magazine30

Bespoke Mirrors
Splash Backs
Balustrades
Stained Glass Overlay
Shop Fronts
24 Hour Glazing Repairs
All Types of Glass Cut to Size
Single Glazed Repairs
Cat & Dog Pet Flaps
Green House Glass

Proud to be celebrating over 53 years of trading

Telephone: 01304 202303 Website: www.doverglass.co.uk

PVC - Windows -Doors
Composite Doors
Conservatories &Porches
Patio Doors - French Doors
High security Ultion Locks
Replace Misted D/G Units

Secondary Glazing
Vertical & Horizontal
Sliding windows

UPVC & Aluminium -
Maintenance

Aluminium -Windows
Front Doors
Bi-Fold Doors

2A Brookfield Ave, Dover CT16 2AH

30th November 
Christmas Lights Switch On
From 4pm in the Town Centre, the Christmas 
Lantern Parade from the Leas Cliff Hall at 
5.30pm and a fireworks finale at 7.30pm. For 
further information see the article inside the 
magazine or check our website:
www.folkestonetc.kentparishes.gov.uk
---------------------------------------------------------------
30th November - ArtMart
This well established, and increasingly 
popular specialist Art, Craft and Artisan Food 
Market will be held in the Town Centre. www.
folkestonefestival.org
---------------------------------------------------------------
1st December
Cheriton Community Christmas Lights 
Switch On
Starting from 2.30pm with a Christmas Market 
finishing with the switch on from the main 
stage from 5.30pm outside the Community 
Network.  For further information see the 
article inside the magazine, check our website 
www.folkestonetc.kentoparishes.gov.uk

14th – 24th December
Snow White and the Seven Dwarfs at the 
Tower Theatre
To book or for further information visit:
www.towertheatrefolkestone.co.uk
---------------------------------------------------------------
14th December
ArtMart
This well established, and increasingly popular 
specialist Art, Craft and Artisan Food Market 
will be held in the Town Centre. 
www.folkestonefestival.org
---------------------------------------------------------------
25th January 2019 
Holocaust Memorial Day 
An annual commemoration will be held in 
the Methodist Church Hall and the Garden of 
Remembrance to mark Holocaust Memorial 
Day in memory of those who died in the 
Holocaust and subsequent genocides.
www.folkestonetc.kentparishes.gov.uk 
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Planitherm Glass 
Warm Edge Spacer 

Argon Gas
Upgrades Available:

Ask us about 
Laminate Glass

All of these meetings will now be held in 
the Town Council’s offices at the Town Hall 
starting at 7pm unless otherwise stated.

FULL COUNCIL MEETING
15th November 2018 and 10th January 
2019
Members of the public are welcome to 
attend.  Electors of the Town are able to ask 
questions relevant to the agenda.  For further 
information contact the Town Council on 
01303 257946.

FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES 
COMMITTEE 
13th December 2018
Scrutinise, monitor and further develop the 
Council’s budget and oversee Council’s policies.

GRANTS COMMITTEE
8th November 2018
To consider Town Grant applications. There 
is currently approximately £30,000 in Town 

Grants available each year with a limit of 
£2,500 per project with a maximum of three 
applications per organisation per financial 
year.  Please note this meeting starts at 
6.30pm.

PLANNING COMMITTEE 
1st and 22nd November, 12th December 
2018, 9th and 24th January 2019
Closely examine all planning applications 
submitted to Shepway District Council 
in the Folkestone Town area and make 
recommendations and comments on 
acceptance as part of the statutory 
consultation process. 

COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE
20th November 2018
Look at how to enhance and improve the 
environment and facilities in our area, from 
agreeing expenditure on new facilities to 
supporting new and proposed events.

Forthcoming Meetings



 

 

            
 

 

Enjoy a three course meal prepared by students of   
East Kent College  

using only the best local, seasonal ingredients 
 

Raising funds for the Mayor of 
Folkestone’s Charities   

 Young Carers, Army Cadets, Winter Shelter and RBL Folkestone 
 

THURSDAY 22ND NOVEMBER  
@ 6.00 PM FOR 6.30 PM 

 

The Restaurant at East Kent College 
Shorncliffe Road, 

Folkestone, CT20 2TZ 
 

Raffle, Stand-up Bingo and Pay Bar 
 

TICKETS £25 per person available from: 
Folkestone Town Council,  Town Hall, 1-2 Guildhall Street, 

Folkestone, Kent  CT20 1DY   
Tel: 01303 257946 

E-mail: toni.brenchley@folkestone-tc.gov.uk 

Please make cheques payable to ‘Mayoress of Folkestone’s Charity Fund’ 
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Do you struggle getting in and out of the bath?
Have you considered replacing your bath with an easy access shower?

Call 
0800 622 6844 

for a FREE quotation
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It’s been a busy year for Channel Rotary 
members as you’ll have read in the previous 
Community magazines, so like everyone 
else we took a well earned break in August 
with relaxed meetings in local pubs, 
new and very old.  Here are some of the 
highlights of the past 3 months.

Channel Rotary Bike Ride Raises £6,000 
Much Needed Funds For Pilgrims Hospices 
And Other Local Charities

	 The Star Inn at St Mary in the Marsh was 
once again a sea of cycling colour as 300 
riders from the South East of England and EU 
came together in Chanel Rotary’s 9th annual 
Charity Bike Ride sponsored by KAP and One 
Ashford Hospital.  Some £6,000 was raised 
with the main beneficiary being the Pilgrims 
Hospice which provides an amazing service 
to our community solely funded by charitable 
donations.  Since 2010 the Bike Ride has raised 
£50,000 with much more to come in the 
future. 
	 This was a fun day with a carnival 
atmosphere at the Star Inn and much revelry, 
barbecuing and foot-tapping music.  Star Inn 
landlords Dave and Terri gave us wonderful 
support, providing their paddock and facilities 
through the day with a refreshing ‘pint’ and a 
bite to eat for the returning riders in their sun-
drenched garden. 
	 Everyone enjoyed cycling along the peaceful 
and historic Marsh lanes on fully marshalled, 
KCC approved 10, 30 and 50 mile routes with 

plenty of stops to keep them happy with 
drinks and Channel Rotary’s famous flapjacks.  
It wasn’t a race day, but the fastest 50 mile 
riders did it in excellent times. Top of the self-
timed honesty board was Team Just Brian in 2 
hours 34 mins. 
	 Event Organiser Bill Whitby summed it up.  
“The Channel Rotary Bike Ride has become 
an annual favourite with our local cycling 
fraternity.  We’ve had a wonderful day of family 
fun and raised a significant sum for Pilgrims 
Hospices and other very deserving local 
charities.  Our grateful thanks to the Star Inn, 
the residents of Romney Marsh, our sponsors, 
the donors of prizes and our superb cyclists.  
We’ll see you all again next year!” 
..............................................................................................

Chernobyl Childrens’ Helpline - Bringing 
Hope To Disabled Children In Belarus And 
Ukraine    

	 For some years Channel Rotary has been 
supporting the local arm of a UK charity called 
the Chernobyl Children’s Lifeline which helps 
children and their families living in areas in 
Ukraine and Belarus still affected by the 1986 
Chernobyl disaster, the world’s worst man-
made calamity.  Sarah Day, the organiser of 
the local Ashford, Romney Marsh & Rye Link, 
is also a member of nearby Romney Marsh 
Rotary Club which makes Channel Rotary’s 
involvement more personal.  Together with the 
other members of the Link, she oversees the 
Link’s Community and Family Support Projects 
and organises recuperation trips for children 

Latest News From Folkestone 
Channel Rotary Club
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to the UK.  One of these projects is the Source 
Of Hope Centre For Disabled Children in 
Korosten, Ukraine where over 30 children, who 
would normally be house-bound, benefit from 
treatment, therapy and social involvement.  
The Centre is funded by UK donations including 
those from Channel Rotary and supported by 
gifts including essentials such as equipment, 
clothes, shoes, nappies, books and toys.
	 For further information, please contact   
ccllsarahday@gmail.com
..............................................................................................

Channel Rotary Celebrates The Last Night 
Of The Proms     

	 There is something very special about the 
Last Night Of The Proms.  All those musicians, 
singers and Promenaders having a unique, 
uplifting evening of music and friendship in 
the Albert Hall.  And so it proved with Channel 
Rotary’s own annual Proms Night at the 
Burlington Hotel, Folkestone on 29 August.  
This was the first guest event of our 2018-19 
programme and Gary Calver and his team set 
the bar very high. 
	 President Bill Flavell welcomed Channel 
members, partners and guests.  In the spirit 
of the evening, the dining room was ablaze 
with red, white and blue and many of the 
guests were dressed in Union Flag waistcoats, 
ties, scarves, socks and hats.  The Hotel served 
a splendid meal to the accompaniment of 
the excellent Kent Military Community Choir 
which performed a medley of old and new 
songs.  This was followed by an amusing 
table quiz to identify a selection of patriotic 
sayings, poems and speeches with a fine box 
of chocolates for the winning table to share.  

After a break for coffee, the choir returned 
for the rousing finale.  The audience joined 
in renditions of Land of Hope and Glory, 
Jerusalem and Rule Britannia accompanied by 
much energetic flag waving.  All in all it was a 
great evening.

..............................................................................................

Local School Pupils Triumph In Uk Rotary 
Young Writer And Young Photographer 
Competitions

	 Two Folkestone primary school pupils have 
come up trumps in the UK Rotary Young 
Writer and Young Photographer competitions 
organised locally by the Shepway Rotary Clubs.  
	 Kate Dennison-Herbert (age 11) of Sandgate 
Primary School was the proud winner of the 
Shepway heat of the Rotary Young Writer 
Competition (Junior Section).  Her entry on the 
subject ‘A Different Perspective’ went on to win 
the regional heat for Kent, Sussex and Surrey 
and take a Highly Commended at national 
level - a wonderful effort.  She was presented 
with her certificates and prizes at a special 
school assembly on 18 July by Channel Rotary 
President Bill Flavell.
	 At the same time, Poppy Taylor-Casey (age 
10) of Castle Hill Community Primary School 
has won the local Young Photographer 
Competition (Junior Section).  She was 
presented with her certificate and prize by 
Channel Rotary President Bill Flavell and 
Youth Organiser David Jarvis in front of all 
the school’s pupils at the annual prize giving 
ceremony on 19 July.  Shepway has a strong 
record in this competition; Henriette Stainer 
of Folkestone Girls Grammar School won the 
national Rotary Young Photographer Senior 
Competitions in 2015.
	 Channel Rotary President Bill Flavell said 
“These are wonderful competitions which 
show the amount of talent we have in 
Shepway schools.  The local Rotary Clubs are 
very pleased to provide this opportunity for 
our youngsters to shine.  We send our thanks 
to the schools and wish everyone who took 
part the very best for the future.”
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Channel Rotary Honours Its Late Member 
David Strickland   

	
	
 
	
	
	
	

David Strickland was a respected member 
of Channel Rotary for over 35 years and was 
its President in 1999-2000. 
	 He was also well known in Folkestone both 
as the owner of the Dover Road Post Office 
and as an excellent, multi-talented sportsman 
including cricket, hockey, tennis and table tennis 
achievements.  His greatest love was cricket and 
he was a life member of Kent County Cricket Club.  	
	 When David passed away Channel Rotary 
decided to honour his memory by presenting 
a trophy to Folkestone Cricket Club to be 
awarded annually to the ‘Players’ Player Of 
The Year’.  The presentation took place on 
14th September at Three Hills Sports Centre 
before the Club’s end of year dinner and prize 
giving.  The magnificent trophy was presented 
by David’s wife Becky, son John and daughter 
Kate to Folkestone Cricket Club Chairman 
John Godden.  Also present were Channel 
Rotary President Bill Flavell and members 
Peter Godden and Hugh Barker together 
with 45 members and wives from Folkestone 
CC, including Folkestone CC’s President Bill 
Hewson and James Tredwell, the prominent 
Folkestone, Kent and England player.
	 Bill Flavell explained why Channel Rotary and 
David’s family had together chosen to honour 
David in this way, referring to Channel Rotary’s 
commitment to support local good causes 
including youth and sporting opportunities.  John 
Strickland then said how proud the family was 
to support Folkestone CC with this prestigious 
award.  John Godden gave the Cricket Club’s 
thanks and announced that the first recipient 
was a long standing member of the Club, Stuart 
Graham, who was the clear choice of all the 
players for his achievements over this past season.

Channel Rotary At The Shepway Sports 
Trust Annual Awards    

	 One of the main beneficiaries of Channel 
Rotary’s inaugural Folkestone Channel 
Triathlon is the go-ahead Shepway Sport 
Trust (SST) and the Leas Cliff Hall was full to 
the brim with sporting talent for its recent 
annual awards ceremony. 
	 Everyone knew it would be a great evening 
when several people dressed in black 
unexpectedly hurtled down the steps into the 
main hall, dived over the bannister and did 
amazing gymnastics on the stage.  They were 
the Thanet Parkour Academy and the applause 
was deafening.  
	 Three Channel Rotary members, Joe Sullivan, 
Gordon Robinson and Duncan Hopkin, joined 
the guests and promoted the Triathlon.  We 
had the excitement of rubbing shoulders with 
sporting stars like double Olympian athlete, 
SST Gold Ambassador and keynote speaker 
Jack Green who lives locally.
	 The other keynote speaker was another local 
sportsman Ricky Reina.  He and his friend John 
Wilson (also from Folkestone) will attempt to 
row the 3,800 miles across the Atlantic from 
Cadiz to Antigua in the Talisker Whisky Atlantic 
Challenge this November.  Channel Rotary will 
be monitoring the row very closely as Ricky 
is also the son-in-law of our member Brian 
Barnes and will be carrying a Channel Rotary 
banner with him.
	 MC Paul Carney gave the Triathlon several 
excellent plugs and what started out as a 
working evening turned into a very enjoyable 
occasion.  
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First Folkestone Channel Triathlon Is A 
Great Success       

	 The first Folkestone Channel Triathlon took 
to the water and roads on 16 September, 
organised by Channel Rotarian Joe Sullivan 
and professionally managed by TriSpirit Events 
of Ashford. The response of the triathletes 
was excellent and 8th September 2019 has 
already been reserved for the next one. Please 
put it in your diaries now whether you’ll be a 
competitor or a spectator.  
	 200 enthusiasts of all standards from 
beginners to GB age group athletes swam, 
cycled and ran to challenge themselves and 
their best times.  We are so lucky to have the 
use of the Harbour Arm which is a fantastic 
setting and this enabled us to also showcase 
the major developments at the Harbour and 
our amazing coastal and countryside scenery 
during the cycle and run phases. 
	 The wind was stronger and the sea rougher 
than forecast for the swim but the athletes 
took to it like ducks with the safety protection 
of the canoeists (mostly from the Folkestone 
Rowing Club) and for the support of the 
Folkestone Rescue Boat.  Triathlons are 
essentially about challenging yourself and 
many swimmers were exhilarated by being 
able to swim in these sea conditions knowing 
that they were being safely watched over.  The 
same drive, commitment and achievement 
was demonstrated in the cycle and run phases.  
	 Organise Joe Sullivan said “What a brilliant 
event with super athletes.  There have been 
so many examples of personal achievement.  
Our grateful thanks to everyone who made it 

possible: Tri Spirit Events, athletes, volunteers 
and sponsors”.  The event raised nearly £5,000 
for the Celia Blakey Cancer Care Unit at the 
William Harvey Hospital and the Shepway 
Sports Trust which do amazing work in our 
community.  We believe the athletes have 
raised at least as much for their own personal 
charities.  We are immensely grateful to 
County, District and Town Councils, The 
Folkestone Harbour Company, The Roger 
De Haan Charitable Trust and all the local 
businesses who generously sponsored the 
event, also a special thanks to the Worshipful 
Town Mayor of Folkestone Cllr Ann Berry for 
her support in this event.
..............................................................................................
You Can Play Your Part, Too!      

	 Join us at Channel Rotary’s next big Charity 
Event - Santa’s Run, Jog Or Walk on Sunday 9th 
December.
This ever popular event has raised around 
£75,000 for local good causes over the past 15 
years.  So please put the date in your diary and 
get into gentle training to join our Super Santa 
Stars in the fun event of the year!  Full details 
shortly at:
www.santasfunrun.org.uk 

You Could Be A Channel Rotary Member
Its not all work!  Our year includes lots of talks, 
outside visits and social evenings.  To hear 
about membership opportunities, please 
contact Alan Myers 07904 317047 or Duncan 
Hopkin 01303 242082 or visit: 
www.channelrotary.org.uk
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The Rotary Club of Folkestone were 
delighted to recently support Cheriton 
Community Donation Station. 
Part of United Response, the donation station 
receives donations from the local community 
and in turn sells the goods to support the 
charity, creating revenue which is then fed 
back to the community via the Community 
Network!
	 Within the premises the charity was 
desperately in need of a chair lift, which has 
been recently installed following a donation 
from the club.
	 	 Helen Lawrence 

from the charity 
commented, “we 
are most grateful 
for the support of 
the Rotary Club 
and appreciating 
every penny 
counts within 
the scope of the 
charity we were 
so pleased that 
they were able to 
be generous by 
assisting to the 

installation of the lift which is vital for those 
that we assist. At the same time if anyone 
would like to donate any items these would be 
gratefully received to the premises in Cheriton 
(not electrical).”
Bill Wright, the president, was equally pleased 
to support the charity on behalf of the club 
and the members appreciate the hard work 
and dedication of United Response, which is 
always a delight to assist. The charity further 
has great outcomes and we receive many 
updates of the excellent facilities available to 
those in need within the area.
	 Each year the club has an initiative of 
Dragons’ Den where various charitable 
organisations are invited to enter a 
competition and demonstrate their charitable 
work, where the club then awards a 
contribution to support their good cause.

	 Bill Wright, the club president, commented 
“It is always nice to support small, local good 
causes and on these particular occasions 
we have been an enabler to provide outside 
participation for which we are most pleased 
with. All recipients were most grateful for our 
assistance and the two latter funding facilities 
were part of our recent Dragon’s Den initiative 
which gives various charities or projects the 
opportunity to demonstrate their ambitions 
and requirements to assist their cause.”
•	� Christchurch School was awarded £500 to 

create a sensory garden at the school to 
benefit all the children at the school but 
especially those with Special Educational 
Needs.

•	� St Peter’s School was awarded £500 for an 
artistic project involving the artwork of the 
children and the talent of a local artist.

•	� Salvation Army was awarded £300 for help 
in renovating a room to be used as a Youth 
Room.

•	� Harcourt School was awarded £380 to help 
buy more books for Key Stage Two students.

•	� Rainbow Centre Nursery (Held at the 
Salvation Army) was awarded £300 to 
purchase some outdoor equipment for the 
youngsters to enjoy in the nursery garden.

Rotary Club of Folkestone Update
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•	� St Mary’s School was awarded £320 to 
reward children with a trip to Dymchurch for 
improving their behaviour.

•	� Spectrum Arts Group (Meet at Hill Road 
Baptist Church) was awarded £500 to buy 
new equipment which is needed due to the 
increase in numbers of this group.

•	� MASC (Music and Art for the Shepway 
Community) was awarded £200 to support 
the extension of their work from choirs to 
include drama sessions and other creative 
arts.

	 The Rotary Club of Folkestone recently 
welcomed the Mayor of Folkestone, Cllr Ann 
Berry to a recent lunch where she kindly 
provided a résumé of her activities as Mayor to 
the members by providing a most informative 
talk. This included this year’s Mayor’s charities 
that she is supporting which are young 
carers, army cadets, the homeless and Royal 
British Legion. It was interesting to learn 
the intricacies of the Mayor’s role and how 
engagement, support and work assists those 
locally which is very much the work of Rotary 
as well so there were some synergies.

	 The president of the Rotary Club Bill Wright 
commented, “We were most pleased to 

welcome the Mayor to our meeting and 
to understand the good work within our 
community that the Mayor’s office provides. 
We are appreciative of the help and support 
given and on occasions throughout our Rotary 
involvement work closely with both the local 
authority and Folkestone Town Council and 
we look forward to welcoming Ann back once 
again.”

The Mayor Cllr Ann Berry commented, “It was 
a delight to come along to the lunch recently 
along with my husband Maurice as consort. 
We had a most enjoyable time and it was 
both informative and surprising with the 
amount of activities and involvement of the 
club and it was so nice to see those members 
supporting those that need help that may be 
less privileged or needy particularly within the 
area.”
During the same occasion the club welcomed 
new member Rob Bryer. Rob works for The 
Good Estate Agent and lives in Lympne. The 
President Bill Wright commented, “It’s so nice 
to welcome my first new member during my 
presidential year. Already Rob has shown 
willingness to support the club by assisting his 
sponsor Ray Johnson the race director of the 
Folkestone Rotary Half Marathon.”
Rob commented that he was looking forward 
to assist the club wherever possible in the 
future and he is delighted to be able to help 
those in need by devoting some time effort 
and support within the scope of the many 
interesting activities the club performs to raise 
funds. It is quite fascinating the further work 
that the club does on an international scale 
not just within the immediate area and he is 
looking forward to being involved in a couple 
of new projects coming up.
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Over 600 runners enjoyed the 13th 
Folkestone Rotary Half Marathon on 
Sunday, 30th September. 
	 It was a fantastic day for runners, spectators 
and marshals as well as achieving its aim of 
raising many thousands of pounds for local 
charities. Congratulations to all those who 
participated.
	 The race was established in 2006 and it has 
become a prominent fixture in the running 
calendar, bringing runners of all standards 
from all over the South-East in to Folkestone.
	 The race was won by Marshall Smith from 
Ashford Athletics Club, in a time of 1hr 14 mins 
45 secs, 44 seconds clear of Carl Selya-Hammer 
also of Ashford & District in second place 1hr 
15 mins 30 secs, followed by Alix Ramsier in 
third place not far off at 1hr 16 mins 12secs. 
First lady home was Megan Bates with a time 
of 1hr 29 mins 35 secs. Second lady was Tanya 
Cornish and Helen Taranowski in third place. 
The men’s team prize went to Dover Road 
Runners (Alan Wood, Chris Searson & Kevin 
Hart).The Ladies team prize went to Folkestone 
Running Club (Charlotte Avery, Carolyn Lewis 
& Diane Parson). In addition, the children’s race 
was well attended.
Both race winners received a £100 prize courtesy 
of sponsors Independent Insurance Services.
	 This year’s race proceeds will benefit local 
and international charities through the good 
work of Folkestone Rotary Club, with the main 
beneficiaries being Folkestone Action for 	
Children and The Rotary Helping Hand Project.
Race director Ray Johnson was once again a 
happy man! “With fabulous weather a huge raft 
of spectators, a great day and we have already 
received some superb feedback. As always, I am 

most grateful for the support from a number 
of local organisations who help make sure this 
event remains one of the most popular half 
marathons in the south east. We have now 
achieved over £430,000 for good causes since 
the race started in 2006 and many runners are 
raising further funds from their sterling efforts 
yesterday including a large contingent of 
runner representing the Pilgrims Hospice”
	 The event will return on Sunday 29th 
September 2019 and features a prize of £100 
to the runner that may crack the current 
course record of 1 hr 8 mins for the men’s and 
1 hr 21mins & 05 secs for the female.
It is a fantastic achievement to complete 
the course either as an elite runner or a new 
participant to a half marathon. The objectives 
of the race were to encourage participation, 
assist charities, visit our district and promote 
good health, as well as increasing the profile 
of Rotary. This year we held our fifth children’s 
race with over 30 participating.
	 First indications are that the event has raised 
in excess of £30,000 and we are hopeful 
that we can beat last year’s amount of just 
over £25,000. This year’s chosen charities are 
Folkestone Action for Children and Rotary 
Helping Hand. In addition, many runners were 
raising funds for various chosen causes.
	 Once again we have received tremendous 
feedback from the runners congratulating us 
for such a great event, by way of organisation, 
goodie bags and encouragement from 
marshals. They also thoroughly enjoyed 
the course and all of the facilities available 
although some runner had requested we 
reduce the temperature and remove the Road 
of Remembrance on the return which is known 
as the ‘Sting in the Tail’.

	 Further feedback/information can be viewed 
by going to: 
www.runnersworld.co.uk/events and 
www.folkestonerotary.org  

13th Folkestone Rotary Half Marathon
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FOLKESTONE REMEMBERS 2018 
Each year, Folkestone remembers those who lost their lives in war.  With this year being the centenary 

of the end of World War One, there are various services and activities taking place in Folkestone leading 
up to Remembrance Sunday, marking the day 100 years ago when the guns fell silent 

22ND OCTOBER TO 27TH OCTOBER 
 Poppy Crafting at Folkestone Museum (Family Drop-in Workshops) 

Folkestone Museum invites you and your family to join them in making some poppies in remembrance.  Personalised 
poppies can then either be taken home or laid as part of the Dedication of the Garden of Remembrance service on 

4th November 2018.  Contact Folkestone Museum on 01303 257946 or email museum@folkestone-tc.gov.uk 

 
SUNDAY 4TH NOVEMBER 

2.00pm  Dedication of the Garden of Remembrance 
This short service dedicates the Regimental Crosses that are placed out each year for the duration of November.  

Civic dignitaries, cadets and ex-service personnel stand on parade and members of the public are invited to attend.  
All are invited to place a cross in the Garden of Remembrance. 

 
TUESDAY 6TH NOVEMBER 

11.00am  The Royal Artillery Roll Call at the Step Short Arch 
The Royal Artillery Roll of Honour for WWI contains 49,076 names of fallen gunners and the Roll will be read out by 

various units across the Country from 2nd November through to 10th November. 
The South East Region of the Royal Artillery Association, along with students from local schools, will be naming 2,003  

fallen gunners at the Step Short Arch.  Contact John Bishop on 07803 615160. 
 

SATURDAY 10TH NOVEMBER 
11.00am  Machine Gun Corps at Cheriton Road Cemetery 

The annual service, organised by the Royal British Legion, will take place at the Machine Gun Corps (Cavalry) 
Memorial. 

 
SUNDAY 11TH NOVEMBER 

06.00am  Battle’s Over – Sleep in Peace, Now the Battle’s Over 
1,000 individual Pipers across the United Kingdom and countries around the world commence the day’s 

commemorations with the traditional Scottish lament played at the end of battle – Battle’s O’er. 
In Folkestone, a lone Piper will play Battle’s O’er under the Step Short Arch on The Leas. 

11.00am  Remembrance Sunday Service & Parade 
The Service and Parade will commence at 10.45am at the War Memorial at the top of the Road of Remembrance.   

6.00pm  Folkestone Remembers 
Music will be played on The Leas Bandstand and commemorative candles distributed, leading up to the end of the 

national Battle’s Over commemorations.   
6.55pm  Battle’s Over - The Last Post 

1,000 individual Buglers will sound this historic tribute at WWI Beacons of Light locations across the Nation and UK 
Overseas Territories.  In Folkestone a Bugler from one of the local Cadet Units will play by the Beacon on The Leas. 

7.00pm  Battle’s Over - WWI Beacons of Light 
Over 1,000 Beacons of Light symbolising an end to the darkness of war and a return to the light of peace will be lit 

across the Nation and UK Overseas Territories.  In Folkestone, the Beacon on The Leas will be lit. 
7.05pm  Battle’s Over - Ringing Out for Peace 

1,000 cathedrals and churches will ring out their bells across the Nation, and beyond, in celebration of peace. 
 

Contact Folkestone Town Council on 01303 257946 or email toni.brenchley@folkestone-tc.gov.uk  
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Folkestone and Hythe Operatic and 
Dramatic Society (FHODS) is a thriving 
amateur theatre company who perform 
a variety of productions, from musicals, 
comedies and dramas, to their hugely 
popular annual panto.    
	 The company is a charitable organisation, 
originally formed as ‘Folkestone Dramatic 
Music Club’ back in 1902.  Since then they 
have gone from strength to strength, recently 
becoming the proud owners of the huge 
garrison church in Shorncliffe which they 
have tirelessly transformed into a wonderful 
venue – the Tower Theatre.  As well as FHODS 
productions, the Tower Theatre hosts countless 
community events and touring shows in its 
impressive 280 seat auditorium.  For more 
information about joining or volunteering for 
the theatre, please call 01303 223925 or visit 
our website: 
www.towertheatrefolkestone.co.uk
	 We have got some great shows coming up 
and to mark the centenary of the First World 
War armistice this November, Folkestone 
and Hythe Operatic and Dramatic Society is 
honoured to present David Haig’s moving 

play ‘My Boy Jack’ at the Tower Theatre, in 
collaboration with Step Short.  Folkestone has 
a poignant connection with the First World 
War, being the departure point for many 
young men leaving Britain for the first time to 
be dispatched to the front line.  Step Short is 
a local charity dedicated to commemorating 
our town’s involvement in the war.  Shorncliffe 
camp was established in 1794 and was a 
staging post for many troops during the First 
World War.
	 The play ‘My Boy Jack’ depicts the 
devastating true story of how the Great War 
impacts one man and his family.  But this isn’t 
any man, it is the most celebrated and widely 
read writer of the time, Rudyard Kipling.  The 
drama takes place at Bateman’s, the Kiplings’ 
famous home in Sussex; and – in stark contrast 
– the nightmare trenches of the Western Front.  
FHODS has many plans in place to make this 
a very special production and an unmissable 
local event.  Members of the cast have already 
visited Bateman’s for a photo shoot with the 
kind permission of the National Trust.  		
	 The theatre will also showcase a number of 
displays including a unique poppy installation 

Folkestone and Hythe Operatic and 
Dramatic Society
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and an exhibition of Rudyard’s letters to his 
son Jack.
	 ‘My Boy Jack’, directed by Roger Joyce will 
run from November 8th to the 10th, with a 
matinee on the 10th.  To book and for more 
information visit www.towertheatrefolkestone.
co.uk or follow us on Facebook at ‘FHODS at 
the Tower Theatre’.
	 We are delighted to then welcome back the 
Girlguiding Kent East Choir and Sussex West 
Choir for a concert on the 17th November, 
followed by ‘Singing in the Rain Junior’, a 
musical not to be missed on the 20th and 21st 
November!  Or why not take a day out for you, 
your mind and body and come and join us on 

a day of interactive self-care workshops with 
the ‘Authentic Smile Mind & Body Expo’ on the 
24th November.
	 Its behind you!  Mike Nolan from Bucks Fizz 
is back again to star in this years’ Folkestone 
and Hythe Operatic and Dramatic Societies 
pantomime ‘Snow White and the Seven 
Dwarfs’ at the Tower Theatre.  It’s brought to 
life with an abundance of comedy, song and 
dance, with seven friendly dwarfs, a beautiful 
princess, a handsome prince and plenty of 
audience participation.  Throw in a magical 
mirror and a fabulously sparkling fairy, then 
watch as we outwit the Wicked Queen and 
let love prevail in this glittering festive treat 
for all ages.  Mirror mirror on the wall who 
is the fairest of them all?  Not the dame, as 
back again playing Dame Edna Bucket is 
John Pritchard for his and Mike Nolan’s fifth 
pantomime for FHODS.  The show opens 
on Friday the 14th December and with the 
exception of a few days will run twice daily up 
to the 24th December.  To book and for more 
information visit: 
www.towertheatrefolkestone.co.uk or 
follow us on Facebook at ‘FHODS at the Tower 
Theatre’.

Photo credit: David Shackle

Photo credit: David Shackle
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The Youth Festival of Remembrance will 
return for its 9th Consecutive year on 
Saturday 10th November 2018 at the Leas 
Cliff Hall, Folkestone.

	 Once again, the Festival is being sponsored 
and supported by Folkestone & Hythe District 
Council and Folkestone Town Council.
This year’s performers include Local Sea, 
Royal Marines, Army and Air Cadets along 
with Local Secondary and Primary Schools, 
Dance Warehouse, Shepway Brass Academy, 
Dance Fusion, Scouts and the incredible Blue 
Falcons Gymnastic Display Team, plus a few 
new additional elements throughout the 
evening all ending in a muster with standards 
and a short dedication service followed by a 
2-minute silence with a poppy drop to finish.
	 Don’t miss out on this truly unique and 
outstanding show and one not to be missed!!
Tickets Cost £9 and are on sale now and can be 
purchased at the Leas Cliff Hall Box Office.
	 All money goes to the Royal British Legion 
Poppy Appeal 2018.  To date the festival has 
raised over £26,000 for the Royal British Legion 
Poppy Appeal.

Youth Festival of Remembrance
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Folkestone’s Town Council’s Annual Primary 
Schools Kwik Cricket Tournament was 
held at Three Hills Sports Park, Cheriton 
Road Cricket Ground starting at 11am on 
Wednesday 26 September and, as always 
was a free event with fun and participation 
the main focus.  
	 16 Primary School teams enjoyed a day of 
Kwik Cricket and friendly competition which 
was welcomed by pupils and teachers alike 
after much hard work with SATs tests.
	 The Worshipful Town Mayor of Folkestone, 
Cllr Ann Berry welcomed everyone to the 
tournament with games of one innings 
per team and innings of 8 overs long 
commencing!
	 Folkestone Cricket Club helped to coordinate 
the fixtures and contributed with volunteers 
including Sports Leaders from The Folkestone 
Academy who provided umpiring, scoring for 
another successful and enjoyable event.

With a warning of ‘Don’t try this at home’; 
Folkestone hosted the UK Strongest Man 
105kg Finals on a very sunny Leas on 
Sunday 15th July. 

	

Enthusiastic crowds were amazed at the 
strength of the fantastic competitors from 
Scotland, Wales and England as they battled it 
out for the UK Title.
	 Local disabled strongman Phil Cannon from 
Hawkinge attempted to break the world 
record and gave a tremendous effort but 
the weather was perhaps against him. We 

wish him well in his future attempt on the 
Continent later this year.
	 It was a really tough competition and was 
eventually an all-England First, Second and 
Third! Prizes were presented by Past Town 
Mayor Alan North.
Make sure you book the same weekend in 
your diary for next year!

Folkestone Town Council Primary Schools Kwik 
Cricket Tournament – 26 September 2018

Folkestone Festivals - UK Strong Man Contest



41-45 BEACH STREET
Deal, CT14 6HY
01304 365555
deal@hythebay.co.uk

Straight from the sea - Right by the sea.

  

 

 

www.hythebay.co.uk

Our seafood restaurants in Hythe, Dover and Deal serve fresh 
seasonal local dishes as well as meat and vegetarian options

Open 7 days a week
10.00am-10.00pm

Co�ee and bar service
from 10.00am

Full lunch/dinner service
from 12 noon

Fully licensed

MARINE PARADE
Hythe, CT21 6AW
01303 233844
hythe@hythebay.co.uk
ESPLANADE
Dover, CT17 9FS
01304 207740
dover@hythebay.co.uk



“Excellent, friendly service,  I dealt with Ian who goes well above and beyond what is expected. I would highly recommend Andrews  to anyone.”

30 High Street, Cheriton, Kent CT19 4ET

Tel: (01303) 279955
cheriton@andrewandco.co.uk

Opening Times: Mon - Fri:  9:00 - 5:30  |  Sat: 9:00 - 5:00  |  Sun: Closed

We are a local sales & lettings agent based in Cheriton 
and have a presence throughout Kent. 

Facebook: andrewandco.co.uk
Twitter: @andrewandcoea

“We had a very complicated sale. 

exchanged after months  

of negotiations. Thank you!”

Award Winning Agent 
Based In Your Town (Estas 2017 – 2018)

“Couldn’t have asked for 
 

better service! All of the team 

were so helpful no matter what 

buyers so needed a bit of hand-

holding but Andrew and Co 

made it so easy!”

With this advert you will also be entitled to a FREE VALUATION
of your property and should you decide it’s time to sell your property 
with a company that really cares, you will also be
entitled to a FREE EPC and FREE FLOOR PLAN

“Made process easy 

recommend as being local 

know the area well and what 

prospective buyers look for. 

Sold my property in 2 weeks.”


